
From: Pisarik, Holly
To: markhendrick@scbaptist.org <markhendrick@scbaptist.org>
CC: Lee, Ashton <AshtonLee@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 3/9/2016 4:52:09 PM
Subject: One SC Flood Relief Fund

Attachments: One SC Backgrounder.pdf
One SC - Ways to Give.pdf

Mr. Hendrick,
 
The Governor enjoyed meeting with you.  She asked that I send information to you regarding the One SC Fund.  
Accordingly, I have attached a backgrounder on the fund.  In addition, below is a summary of the funds awarded to 
date and their anticipated use: 
 
Grants Awarded to Volunteer Organizations-

-          1st round of grants – Dec. 2015 -                                 $500,000
-          2nd round of grants – Jan-Feb. 2016 -                        $760,000

Total Grants Awarded                                                                             $1,260,000
 
Third Round of grants to be awarded in April 2016
 
Projected number of homes to be assisted
with first two rounds of grants -                               626 homes in 15 counties
 
 
Please let me know if you have questions. 
 
Thanks, Holly
 
 
Holly G. Pisarik
Chief Legal Counsel
Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley
O: 803-734-8465 C: 803-322-6255
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